
| Clover Band Booster MeetingJan 16, 2024
Attendees: 26 participants logged on, including Mr. Rick Langdale.

New Business

● Parents to get CDL and incentives if they drive
○ We need two (2) drivers in the winter
○ We need six (6) drivers in the marching season
○ We really need drivers when we leave during the week (Fridays) because it is

hard to get school bus drivers.
○ Contact Mr. Langdale or Mr. Hall if you are interested.

● Valentine pancake breakfast for 2/10?
○ The concept is scheduled to take place at the NGC between 9 AM to 11 PM

(all-you-can-eat).
○ $10 for Adults, $5 for ten years old and younger
○ Look for more information to come - share this.
○ Student volunteers are needed.
○ A raffle is not happening.

● Dreamery Creamery fundraiser.
○ They open again at the end of February.
○ The fundraiser will continue through the season.

From Mr. Langdale

● Ireland Rehearsal, 4:15 - 5:45 each Wednesday rehearsal for all students
● March 4th - Ireland-inspired concert event as a send-off before the trip.

○ Mark Farell (Travel Agency) will host a meeting at the end of this information.
● The Fall Schedule and Show are being planned now by staff. MORE TO COME.

5K Run/Walk/Stroll

● Possible doing this in April 2024
● Need to get more information with the Mayor, etc.
● Nicki Arnott and Raushawn Price are learning this.
● The goal is to raise $5000.00
● Band group assembles can play every ½ mile to a mile.
● Student volunteers with hours since the Booster is a 501c3.
● Business Sponsorship Information
● Route options are TBD

○ The run will take place in the Town of Clover
○ The proposed end of the race is at the Clover Stadium

Treasurer Report

1



No new updates - we are in good standing.

Fundraising

No other open items that weren’t discussed above.

Ireland Swag

● Ireland's SWAG is being looked at for political reasons. We want to be careful not to
offend or create negative perceptions.

● More to come on Ireland SWAG. Once all graphics are confirmed.

Bank of America Stadium

● We need more stand leaders to help support Kurt and Rene’ - contact Kurt Marty at
knmarty7@yahoo.com

● New year, new Levy training is required for their general training.
● If you did the alcohol training, it is good for three years.
● Tracking close to about $200K in revenue for the band and students.

Other Thoughts and Work the Board will do as followups:
Big prize means big ticket prices for fundraising (car, tractor, cruise)
Revisit the Cruise idea for fundraising.
Determine the cadence and who is taking the lead on fundraising.
The Board and Staff will align on fundraising events
The Board will create a fundraising calendar and focus efforts on the program.

Next Booster Meeting - February 13, 2024 at 7 PM EST.
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